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RFQ Number:   FM240014 
 
Project Name:  UCSB Student Housing Infill & Redevelopment Project  
 
Introduction:     Located on a mesa overlooking the Pacific Ocean, the University of California, 
Santa Barbara (“UCSB”) campus offers a unique academic setting removed from urban pressures 
yet brimming with cultural and academic vitality.  UCSB enrolls approximately 25,000 students, 
including recent year classes that are the most academically competitive and ethnically diverse in 
campus history.  The preeminent scholarship, instruction, and public service that define UCSB have 
helped shape its identity as a place of enormous and exceptional possibility. 
 

ADVERTISEMENT FOR EXECUTIVE ARCHITECT 
 
The University of California, Santa Barbara hereby requests a written response to this Request for 
Qualifications (“RFQ”) from qualified professionals interested in providing detailed project 
programming, full design services, preparation of bidding documents, and construction 
administration services for the construction of the UCSB Student Housing Infill and Redevelopment 
Project (the “Project”).  
 
The Project, if awarded in its entirety, will deliver at least 3,500 undergraduate student beds to the 
UCSB main campus.  Phase 1 of the Project will be located at the current Facilities Management 
Site, and Phase 1 project services will include the design and construction of a new residential 
community housing for up to 3,000 students, along with supporting retail dining and recreational 
amenities, as well as campus circulation improvements.  Phase 2 of the Project, if awarded, will be 
located on the UCSB main campus as part of an East Campus Infill & Redevelopment effort and will 
add additional beds within an existing community of UCSB residence halls.  Phase 2 project services 
will include the design and construction of new residential community housing.  
 
Design teams or firms with experience in the design and redevelopment of student housing projects 
similar in scale and scope are encouraged to respond.  The Project will be designed to comply with 
the University of California Policy on Sustainable Practices and be designed to achieve a minimum 
of a LEED Gold Rating.  The complete RFQ will be available at www.ucsbplanroom.com/rfqs on 
July 25, 2023, and SOQ submittals are due by 4:00 p.m. on August 18, 2023.  The consultant 
selection process will follow relevant UC policy and state law.  
 
Each candidate firm will be required to show evidence of its equal employment opportunity policy. 
Every effort will be made to ensure that all persons shall have equal access to contracts and other 
business opportunities with the University, regardless of: race; color; religion; sex; age; ancestry; 
national origin; sexual orientation; physical or mental disability; veteran's status; medical condition; 
genetic information; marital status; gender identity; pregnancy; service in the uniformed services; or 
citizenship within the limits imposed by law or University's policy. 
 
The projected construction budget range for Phases 1 and 2 of the Project is $600M - $750M.  

Julie Hendricks, AIA 
Campus Architect & Director, Design and Construction Services 

For questions related to this RFQ, please contact: 

Julie Hendricks,  Director Design and Construction Services at jhendricks@ucsb.edu.    


